Pacific Electric sold its passenger rail cars and buses in October, 1953 to Jesse Haugh who organized the Metropolitan Coach Lines bus company (MCL).  
Haugh purchased a $30 million dollar property value for only $500,000 cash with the promise that he would improve bus service and abandon the rail portions.

Service began June 19, 1955. 
Metropolitan Coach Lines bought Asbury Rapid Transit on August 3, 1954.

